RECEIVED BY THE
JAN 1 21976

DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN
CHURCH OF AMERICA
47 Lee Road
Livingston, N. J. 07039
January 5, 1976

Mr. S. Kambourian

Executive Director

St. Vartan Armenian Cathedral
630 Second Avenue

New York, New York 10016

Dear Steve:

Enclosed I am forwarding to you an additional check for
$100 from Dr. J. Dadaian towards St. Vartan's 1975 Stewardship
Program. The new contributor is a member of St. Mary's Aremenian
Church of Livingston and his address is as follows:

Dr. Jack Dadaian (Céﬂé{ WE7)

130 Fairway Avenue
Verona, New Jersey 07044

My best wishes for a Happy New Year.

Yours truly,

AN:jak Ara Nersesian
cc: Dr. J. Dadaian Diocesan Delegate
Mr. C. Morchian



